

Early Years Site: 103 Effingham Road, Lee, London SE12 8NS

Tel: 0208 852 0187

Acting Deputy: Miss Fiona Cullen



Headteacher: Miss Margaret Hanrahan

Email: admin@swcps.lewisham.sch.uk

**Newsletter No 6** 

Year 2 & Junior Site: Newstead Road, Lee, London SE12 0SJ

Tel: 0208 857 8792

Deputy: Ms Sheelagh Campbell

20<sup>th</sup> May, 2016

# Notes for your diary

25<sup>th</sup> May - Class Photos Yrs 2 to 6 Junior Site
23<sup>rd</sup> June — Polling Day - School closed for children
2<sup>nd</sup> July — Friends Fun Day
18<sup>th</sup> & 19<sup>th</sup> July — Extra school days

Dear Parents/Carers,

#### **Events this week**

Our Year 6 children have been having a wonderful time in the Isle of Wight. They have taken part in lots of really exciting adventure activities and will sleep really well over the weekend!

On Monday, the children in 3/4K and 3P had a great day in Horton Kirby, where they engaged in a village study as part of their learning in Geography.

All of the children in Reception went to the Royal Observatory on Tuesday to find out about Space. All of our Year 1 children went to the Soane's Centre to support their science learning, about living things.

#### **Parking on Double Yellow Lines**

A number of parents have been extremely concerned about vehicles being parked on the Double Yellow Lines outside each site. The lines have been painted in these areas because parking there is **extremely dangerous** as it obscures vision and causes traffic to move to the other side of the road to get by. This endangers the children and any other road users. Remember that many of the children at the junior site walk to and from school without an adult. Please think before parking.

# Class Group Photographs Years 2 to 6 at the Junior Site

On Wednesday 25<sup>th</sup> May all the classes at the Junior site will be having their class group photograph. The children will be expected to wear smart **summer uniform.** 

















## 100 mile run for St Winifred's

Thank you to everybody who supported Chris Eade's 100 mile run whether donating through the Just Giving page or baking and purchasing cakes at the school cake sale. The Just Giving page is now closed and a total of £1,070 has been raised for the school.

Congratulations to Chris who braved the British weather including a hail storm, 20 degree heat - sub zero temperatures, freezing thick fog and deep mud! Despite the elements he finished in 21 hours 16 min - 53rd out of 207 finishers and still managed a smile!! Remarkable. Well done Chris.

# **Lost Property - Both sites**

Please make sure you check the lost property boxes, on both sites, before the end of this half term as any remaining after this will be taken to our local charity shop.

# **Attendance & Punctuality**

Total lates 21 throughout the school. Congratulations to Rec 2,2A,5L & 5/6T with no lates and 2A & 4M with 100% attendance.

Class	<u>Attendance</u>	<u>Lates</u>	Class	<u>Attendance</u>	<u>Lates</u>	Class	Attendance	Lates
Reception 1	98%	2	Year 2A	100%	0	Year 4M	100%	4
Reception 2	99%	0	Year 2F	95%	1	Year 5L	99%	0
Year 1 R	99%	1	Year 3P	99%	4	Year 5/6T	95%	0
Year 1 A	99%	6	Year 3/4K	98%	3	Year 6F	100%	0

Have a lovely weekend.

Margaret Hanrahan















